
We recently asked all stakeholders to share their opinions on our new approach to 
home learning. We were overwhelmed with the number of parents, carers, learners 
and teachers who completed the survey. Please see below some data collected and 

then what we did with that information.  

Muiredge Primary School  

Home Learning Review 2022/23 

What our learners 
said... 



What our parents/
carers said... 



What our staff 
said... 

Some comments from our stakeholders -  

The learning lowdown provides a 
stimulus for conversation and 

reminds my child what they have 
been learning rather than the 

usual “ I can’t remember”. 

(Parent/carer comment) 

“I feel both my children 
would really benefit from a 

short written task each 
week that supported their 

learning”. 

(Parent/carer comment). 

“It would be good to get dif-
ferent types of activities 
sometimes and not always 

just spelling words and Sum-
dog” . 

(Learner comment) 

I like the idea of talking homework 
tasks. I do like the idea of Learn-
ing Lowdown but only if they are 

useful for parents as they do take 
some time to prepare. I like that 
they keep families using Google 

Classroom too.  

(Staff comment) 



You said... We did! We asked... 

 

Do you enjoy looking at 
the learning lowdown? 

93.3% of parents/carers said 
yes or sometimes.  

85.9% of learners said yes or 
sometimes.  

100% of staff said yes or 
sometimes .  

We are keeping the Learning Lowdown 
and this will be shared every Friday on 

Google Classroom.  

 

The Learning Lowdown helps promote 
learning conversations, set targets and 
share what learning is taking place in 

the class.  

 

Would you like more 
spelling or written tasks 

each week? 

71.7% of parents/carers 
said yes.  

 

66.4% of learners said no. 

 90.9% of staff said no.  

The last slide of the Learning Lowdown 
will change slightly due to the mix in 

responses.   

Please note, only complete what you 
can each week. We understand family 
life can be very busy but these tasks 
are there for the respondents who 

wanted more written/set tasks.  

 

We also asked for other 
comments at the end of 

the survey.  

 

Many comments focused on 
lack of consistency - ”It seems 
that there is an inconsistent 

approach to homework”.  

Therefore, we aim to produce a 
clear and concise Home Learning 
Policy that states what should be 

expected at each stage in the 
school. This will be issued in due 

course. The last slide of the 
Learning Lowdown will be con-

sistent across the school to begin.   

Additional Information—  

 Google Classroom is a platform for learners. Teachers cannot engage in conversations 
with parent/carers via this method. If you wish to contact the school about any matters 
regarding home learning then please email the school office - 
gw14muiredgeoffice@glow.sch.uk 

 The additional tasks provided are OPTIONAL, learners can complete what they can at 
home.  

 Learners will continue to engage in conversations with class teachers each week about 
what they have completed at home.  

 The ‘Learning Lowdown’ will continue to be shared every Friday via your child’s Google 
Classroom.  


